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---
German questions and recommendations to the
Democratic Republic of São Tomé and Príncipe

German national statement










Mr President,
Germany welcomes the Delegation of the Democratic Republic of São Tomé and Príncipe and appreciates the Government’s engagement in this process.
[bookmark: _GoBack]We regret that the National Report has been made available at short notice only.
Germany appreciates progress made since the last UPR, in particular the strengthening of democratic processes. We also welcome the Government’s efforts in the combat against child labor and in improving the administration of justice, by for example enforcing judicial process more effectively.
At the same time, we would like to encourage the Government to continue improving its human rights record in fields such as children’s rights, gender equality and detention facilities, by for example promoting alternative measures to detention, while enforcing international standards in this regard. 
Germany offers the following recommendations:
1. We reiterate our recommendation from the previous UPR cycle to prohibit corporal punishment in law.

2. We also recommend repealing the parental right “to punish” children in family law and to define what constitutes ill-treatment in line with the State’s international obligations.

3. We recommend ratifying the ICCPR and its two Optional Protocols.	
Thank you, Mr President.







Questions in Advance:
1. In the initial UPR of São Tomé and Príncipe, the Government accepted recommendations to prohibit corporal punishment. What measures has the Government taken since to end corporal punishment, including measures to promote positive, non-violent forms of discipline, as recommended by the Committee on the Rights of the Child?
2. What are the Government’s plans as to improving its participation in international human rights mechanisms, including the question of completion of the ratification processes of core human rights conventions such as the ICCPR, ICESCR, ICERD, CEDAW and CAT? What support does the Government need?
3. We have noted with interest the Prime Minister’s political vision for public development. In this context, we would like to know whether there are any plans to employ a more systematic approach towards further improving the country’s human rights record, e.g. by establishing a human rights action plan in São Tomé and Príncipe?
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